
1

Michelle Dodrill

From: Planning - Registry
Subject: FW: SD21A/0329  C.A.I  site at bluebell ave. bluebell ind. estate

 
 

From: Siobhan Duff <sduff@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>  
Sent: Tuesday 12 July 2022 16:28 
To: Ciaran Stanley <cstanley@SDUBLINCOCO.ie> 
Cc: Michelle Dodrill <mdodrill@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>; Colm Harte - Planning <colmharte@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>; Eoin 
Burke <eburke@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>; James Phelan <jphelan@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>; Barry Coughlan 
<barrycoughlan@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>; Rosaleen Dwyer <rdwyer@SDUBLINCOCO.ie> 
Subject: FW: SD21A/0329 C.A.I site at bluebell ave. bluebell ind. estate 
 
Hi Ciarán.   
We have reviewed the Clarification of Additional Information received, and note in particular the receipt of a Bat 
Survey and the mitigation measures proposed in relation to lighting and bat boxes.  It is important that this 
information is reviewed by the Heritage Officer.   Subject to her being satisfied with the submission, we have no 
objection to the proposal. 
Kind regards, 
Siobhán 
 
Siobhán Duff | Senior Executive Planner | Land-Use Planning and Transportation Department |  
Email: sduff@sdublincoco.ie | Web www.sdcc.ie  
 

 
 


